Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 25th September 2007
Number on Roll – 135 Statutory Age
Staff Absences (Monday 4th June – Tuesday 25th September )
Mrs Davies – 3 days. 

Mr Stephenson – 0 days. 


Mr Furber - 1 day.

Miss Daniel - 1 day.

Mr Dawson - 0 days.

Mrs Hare – 2 days.

Mr Sentance – 0days.

Staff Report -

Mrs Hare will be going on maternity leave this term. Probably just after October Half Term.

Mr Sentance has increased his teaching commitment he is now working 0.5 ( 2.5 days each week ). This will enable him to teach art across the school and to cover our teaching staff’s PPA time.
Mr Lewis is now working 2 days each week as sports coach. This is enabling small group teaching in both sports and other curriculum areas.
Miss Rothwell has left school to take a place on a PGCE course which will enable her to qualify as a teacher next year.

Mrs Cann will be working an extra 2.5 hours each week on Wednesday afternoons to help cover swimming. This will be temporary until Christmas.

INSET –

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber and Mr Radford have attended training in connection with new statutory performance management requirements for teaching staff.
Mr Stephenson and Mr Lewis have worked with Mark Redruff in connection with our possible participation in a sports project called Dartfish.
Mrs Hare has attended a course linked to the teaching of reading and phonics in the early years.

Miss Daniel has attended training relating to the new requirements for Modern Foreign Languages (MFL).

Members of our teaching staff have spent training days working on our development plan and performance management.  

Meetings 

The governor’s sub-committees have met.
End of school year parent / teacher meetings have taken place. 

Mr Stephenson and Mr Furber have shown a number of new parents and children around school.

Mrs Hare has held induction meetings with the parents of new reception children.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furse, Mrs Stevens, Mrs Bentley-Jones and Mr Bromell have met with our local MP, Geoffery Cox, in connection with our premises needs.

Mr Stephenson has met with Neil Chislett, our new Primary Advisor.

Mr Stephenson and Mrs Davies have met with Wendy Lancaster as part of our accreditation for Healthy Schools Status.

Mr Furber and Mrs Hare have held meetings with playgroup staff.

Sandy Bridge (special needs support) has met with Mr Stephenson.

Linda Hall (Speech Therapist) has met with Mrs Davies in connection with special needs.

Rita Burgess (Educational Psychologist) has met with Miss Daniel in connection with a child in her class.

Mr Furber has been involved in meetings as part of Special Educational Needs reviews.

Mr Stephenson has met with Ben Eardsley from Renewable Energy for Devon.
Mr Furber has met John Turnbull from Optimum Heating.

Mr Stephenson has met with Sally Howard from Holsworthy College in connection with our Year 6 children who left at the end of the Summer Term.

Mr Stephenson has attended a meeting relating to Bradworthy’s Youth Club meeting in our school hall.
Mrs Bailey has met with Betty King (finance support officer).

Teaching staff have been given non-contact time in order to write end of year reports.

PTA meetings have taken place, including their AGM.

Other School News -

Children in Year 4 have taken part in a very successful residential trip to Penzance.

The trip lasted for three days with the children spending two nights at the Youth Hostel.

We visited The Eden Project, The National Maritime Museum and St Michael’s Mount. We also went to the cinema, to the Minack Theatre to see a production of Robin Hood and to Cornwall’s Crealy Park on the way home. 
The children seemed to have an excellent time and their behaviour was a real credit to them all.

Children in Years 5 and 6 have visited London on a 5 day residential trip.

We stayed at Holland Park Youth Hostel in South Kensington and had the benefit of a coach being with us throughout the trip.
We visited The London Eye, The National Gallery, Parliament, The Tower of London, The British Museum, The Science Museum, Madam Taussaud’s and St Paul’s. 

We also went to the theatre to see The Lion King, ice skating, 10 pin bowling and to the cinema to see Harry Potter. On the way home we spent the day at Thorpe Park.

The children had an amazing time and thanks to the school’s subsidy it was offered at a very reasonable price.

The PTA have run the end of year Leaver’s BBQ which, for the first time ever, had to be held inside due to poor weather.

Year 6 have taken part in the annual “Life Skills” event at Fremington Camp.

Class 5 have visited Northam Burrows as a part of their science work on habitat.

Class 5 have attended the annual Ocean-fest which was held on the beach at Croyd. 

Year 6 went on and end of term trip to The Milky Way as a reward for their hard work in getting ready for their SATs.

A leavers assembly has taken place.

Class 4 have visited Morwellham Quay in support of their history work.

Our annual PTA sponsored walk has taken place around the Tamar Lakes. It raised £1500.

A programme of induction visits has taken place for the children who started school this September. 

Bradworthy Youth Club has been meeting in our school hall, however this has now ceased. 
Class, whole school and individual photos have been taken.

Guitar and Piano lessons have continued through the Summer Term and will be offered again this term.

Sixteen children from Years 5 and 6 have taken part in a very successful eight week sailing course on the Tamar Lakes. All of the children obtained RYA Level 1 certificates.

Nineteen children from Years 5 and 6 are taking part in a five week surfing course this half term.

Our climbing club has begun again this term.

Our cricket team won their area competition in North Devon to qualify for the Devon Finals again this June. We finished in 7th place  when we attended the finals which were held in Newton Abbot.

Our girl’s and under 10’s team have also taken part in their area competition.

Our rugby team reached the semi-finals of both Torridge and North Devon tournaments.

Our netball team took part in the Annual Langtree Reunites Tournament at Bideford College in June. They lost only one match and were runners up in the main cup competition.

Our netball team won the Holsworthy Area Tournament,which was held at Bradford School, again this year.

Children in Years 1 and 2 completed their annual course of 10 swimming sessions in the Summer Term. Years 5 and 6 have started their lessons this term.

Sports Day was cancelled due to the terrible weather during June and July.

Standards
The school has been accredited and has successfully obtained “Healthy School Status”.

The school Development Plan has been overhauled and updated. An overview and detailed actions for this term are attached to this report.
Teaching staff job descriptions and responsibilities have been updated.

Performance Management of our teaching staff  is currently being carried out in accordance with the new statutory requirement which came in to force in September 2007.
Initial meetings and target setting will be complete by 31st October 2007.

The school Self Evaluation Form (SEF) is currently being updated and will be available for the next governors meeting.

SAT Results:

Our end of Key Stage 2 SAT results are listed below and they have been compared to national results for 2006 as required at this stage of the year.

As you can see they are very good again this year, as they have been for the last few years, being above the national average, especially when a teacher assessment is applied to the absent children.

These results are a great credit to the children’s hard work and I think they should be feeling very proud of both their efforts and achievements.
Bradworthy CP School Results, 2007:
	
	Absent
	< Level 3
	Level 3
	Level 4
	Level 5

	English
	0%
	0%
	28%
	36%
	36%

	Maths
	0%
	0%
	20%
	44%
	36%

	Science
	0%
	0%
	0%
	36%
	64%


Greater than Level 4:

English -
 72%


Maths - 

 80%
Science -
 100%
Total -

252



National Averages for 2006:

Greater than Level 4:


Level 5:
English -
79%


English -
32%
 
Maths - 

76%


Maths - 

33%
Science -
87%


Science -
46%
Total -

242

All of the above said, and on the back of another set of very good results, I would like to say, as I always do at this time of the year, that in my view SAT results are only a single, and very narrow way of judging a school.

When considering how well the children are doing, and how we are doing as a school I hope that parents will consider a great range of things beyond SAT results.

We do our very best to offer a broad and balanced curriculum and beyond this as big a range of extra curricular activities as we can. 

We hope that we are helping all of our children to develop and mature in a great range of ways beyond the narrow range of skills measured by SATs, as you can see from this report.
Buildings and Grounds -

Risk assessments have taken place.
A range of minor repairs have been carried out in relation to the above.

Fire Alarms have been serviced.

We have been involved in a number of meetings relating to our heavy energy costs, the inefficiency and age of our heating system and the development of the school in a more sustainable / environmentally friendly way.

This is part of the business of this meeting.

We have met to discuss the possible future development of our school premises. This is also part of the business of this meeting.

